
Waste services during the Dunster roadworks 
 
Somerset Waste Partnership (SWP) will ensure the minimum disturbance in waste 
services for Dunster and its neighbouring communities during the roadworks. 
 
Within Dunster, around 80 households in or near the roadworks will be affected. 
SWP has delivered letters to each of them to explain what will be taking place.  
 
Each household’s day of collection will not change but the collection timing will be at 
or shortly after 7am so all recycling and refuse should be out at the kerbside 
by 7am as waste collection crews will only gain access to the area for a short time 
each week before that day’s engineering works begin.  
 
A few residents who have garden waste or clinical waste collections will have a day 
change for those specific collections during the period of the roadworks, again with 
collections at or shortly after 7am, so all their materials should be out by 7am. 
SWP has written to each of these residents individually to explain any changes. 
 
SWP has told the 80 households affected that the very limited access during the 
roadworks mean that if containers or black sacks are missed or rejected for 
collection for any reason, it will unfortunately not be possible to return for later 
collections. In that case, materials will have to be taken in until the next scheduled 
collection or taken to any recycling centre. 
 
Only those households receiving a letter about their collections are affected by this; 
residents away from the roadworks are not affected. 
 
Nearby Minehead Recycling Centre is open seven days a week 8am-4pm, takes 
refuse and can recycle all kerbside collection items except food waste (if necessary, 
this should be double bagged and put in the “cannot be recycled” skip). 
 
If residents wish to use a recycling site, there is no problem if friends, family or 
neighbours deliver waste for them, providing no payment is involved. 
 
Traffic diversions from the roadworks will affect collections nearby, including those in 
all or parts of Brompton Regis, Carhampton, Cutcombe, Dulverton, Luxborough, 
Minehead, Timberscombe, Wheddon Cross and Wootton Courtenay. 
 
Collection days nearby will not change but collection times may be affected so 
residents are being urged to have all their recycling and refuse be out by 7am. 
 
SWP is reminding residents to sort and roughly segregate their recycling, and to 
ensure nothing that could be recycled is put in their refuse bin or black sacks. 
 
Residents seeking information or facing difficulties with collections, should contact 
West Somerset customer services on customerservices@westsomerset.gov.uk or 
01643 703704, or SWP on enquiries@somersetwaste.gov.uk or 01823 625700. For 
recycling site details, residents should contact Somerset Direct on 0845 3459188 or 
somersetdirect@somerset.gov.uk or check www.somersetwaste.gov.uk.  
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